From: Peter Anas [mailto:peteranas@travel-net.com] 
Sent: September 25, 2006 4:31 PM
To: BoardSec
Subject: EB-2006-0034 - Delivery Rate Increase
Attention: Kristen Wall

               Board Secretary

I am commenting in response to the request by Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. to increase their delivery rates by 5% effective January 1, 2007.  As we all know, natural gas prices have increased significantly over the past two years.  This has placed a tremendous burden on residential customers and commercial operations involving natural gas.  Only in the past month have natural gas rates begun to decrease to normal levels, but still higher then historical levels.  All natural gas suppliers / distributors, including Enbridge Distribution have had record level profits in the past number of years, hence how can a higher delivery price be justified.  Have delivery expenses incurred by Enbridge truly increased by 5%, I find this difficult to believe when inflation has been extremely low the past 5 years.  Were delivery costs not already increased last year?

I would like to suggest that the 5% increase request is in anticipation of natural gas rates decreasing and hence Enbridge is looking to subsidize the lost profits on supply with an increased delivery charge.  Because the delivery process seems to be a monopoly, I would hope that the delivery cost charged be a factor of the “true” cost of delivery, rather then a formula for subsidizing lost profits due to natural gas rate decreases.  If the true delivery costs have increased by 5%, then I would hope that these costs be scrutinized in detail to ensure that the costs are truly associated with delivery and not unrelated expenses which relate to other Enbridge operations.

As you probably have gathered, I am opposed to the 5% delivery rate increase.

Sincerely, 

Peter Anas

